
MARIN COUNTY HAZARDOUS & SOLID WASTE

MANAGEMENT JOINT POWERS AUTHORITY

Executive Committee

Wednesday, April 15, 2009
65 Mitchell Blvd., Suite 200-A
San Rafael, CA 94903
MINUTES

MEMBERS PRESENT
STAFF PRESENT
Matthew Hymel, County of Marin 
Michael Frost, JPA

George Rodericks, Town of Belvedere
Eric Lueder, JPA
Ken Nordhoff, San Rafael
Alex Soulard, JPA

Jeff Rawles, JPA Consultant
MEMBERS ABSENT

Debbie Stutsman, San Anselmo (Chair)
OTHERS PRESENT

Patty Garbarino, Marin Sanitary Service 


Jon Elam, Tamalpais CSD


Carrie Bachelder, Away Station


Bruce Richard, Redwood Grove Consulting

Tamara Hull, Local Task Force


Keith Schoenthal, San Rafael Fire


Richard Tagore-Erwin, R3 Consulting Group

Call to Order The Executive Committee meeting came to order at 2:07 PM.

1. Approve Executive Committee minutes from January 21, 2009.  M/s Nordhoff, Hymel to approve the January 21, 2009 Executive Committee meeting minutes.  The motion was unanimously approved.
2. FY 09-10 Budget Process, Budget Sub-Committee Recommendation and Fee Schedule. Staff discussed the fiscal year 2009-2010 budget noting a 2 percent increase in tipping fees, and the Local Task Force recommendation to spend $50,000 for a public outreach campaign. Budgetary demands of the HHW facility have increased and the facility may be forced to reduce operation hours.  Patty Garbarino stated that the increasing amount of materials banned from the landfills has put increased demand on the facility.  Marin Sanitary Service (MSS) has concerns about illegal dumping that would occur if the facility was closed an additional day.  The committee requested MSS and the San Rafael Fire Department update the HHW facility contract in the near future.  JPA staff to review the HHW operational decisions to keep the facility successful.  M/s Hymel, Nordhoff to approve and recommend the full JPA Board Approve  the FY 09-10 budget and fee schedule, while allowing JPA staff to work with City Staff on changes to incorporate HHW Facility budget needs and additional funding for public outreach campaign. The motion was unanimously approved.
3. Contract with Marin Sanitary Service for HHW Facility Grant. Staff reported on contract concerns with the $300,000 California Integrated Waste Management Board HD16F facility grant awarded last year to the JPA.  The grant work plan specifies improvements

at the HHW owned by Marin Sanitary Service, but conflicting grant language requires the JPA to retain ownership of improvements.  M/s Nordhoff, Hymel to authorize Michael Frost to sign an agreement with Marin Sanitary Service if the legal issues can be resolved.
4. JPA Audit and Financial Statements for year ending June 30, 2008.  Staff presented the Auditors Report and statements.  M/s Hymel, Nordhoff to accept the Audit and Financial Statements.  The motion was unanimously approved.
5. Plastic Bag Fee Legislation and LTF Recommendation. The Local Task Force recommended the JPA develop local bag bans and support statewide legislation for plastic bag fees.  Staff reported the details of AB 87 and AB 68, which place a 25 cent fee on single use bags and grant funds back to local agencies.  Staff drafted letters of support for each of the bills. M/s Nordhoff, Hymel to have the vice chair sign both letters of support for the bills.  The motion was unanimously approved.

6. Zero Waste Feasibility Study Presentation. Staff introduced Richard Tagore Erwin of R3 Consulting Group.  Mr. Tagore-Erwin presented the preliminary findings of the Zero Waste Feasibility Study and requested input from the Executive Committee.  He described their process of data collection and their meetings with haulers and facilities to date.  He outlined potential policy changes, facility siting, and contract adjustments that are potential methods for increased diversion and conservation.  The Committee requested the final report to include projected costs associated with recommended programs.  A similar version of the presentation will be presented at a public input meeting on May 14, 2009 and at the JPA Board Meeting on May 28, 2009.
7. 2007 Annual Report Submittal. Staff presented the 2007 Annual Report that was submitted to the California Integrated Waste Management Board.  Also provided as an attachment was a description of new SB 1016 regulations that only track disposal as the compliance factor for AB939.  The report included the diversion rate at 65 percent and State changes in Biomass and Inert regulations.  Committee members suggested that it may be a good time to focus on Marin’s high waste generation rate to inspire personal changes in Marin.
8. Open Time. No comments received. 
9. Adjourn.
Next Executive Board Meeting to be held on Wednesday, July 15, 2009, 2:00 – 3:00 PM, 65 Mitchell Blvd., San Rafael.
Next JPA Board Meeting to be held on Thursday, May 28, 2009, 9:00 – 10:00 AM, MMWD, 220 Nellen Avenue, Corte Madera.
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